

OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERAL

Department of Homeland Security

Washington, DC 20528 / www.oig.dhs.gov

October 5, 2020

MEMORANDUM FOR: The Honorable Chad F. Wolf

Acting Secretary

Department of Homeland Security

FROM:

Joseph W. Cuffari, Ph.D.

Inspector General

SUBJECT:

Retraction of Final Report, OIG-18-35

I reviewed "Special Review: TSA's Handling of the 2015 Disciplinary Matter Involving TSES Employee [Redacted]," dated January 8, 2018, OIG-18-35. I determined it complied with our Privacy Act publication standards. However, I also determined that the report is flawed and did not comply with Council of Inspectors General on Integrity and Efficiency standards and model practices. Therefore, I am retracting the report.

Your staff may contact Associate Counsel Julia Perkins, Office of Inspector General Office of Counsel, at Julia.Perkins@oig.dhs.gov if they have questions.